

CARLTON COLVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Minutes of the Carlton Colville Town Council Meeting held on **Wednesday 1 February 2017** at the Methodist Church Hall, Shaw Avenue, Carlton Colville. The Meeting began at 7.05 pm.

Minutes draft until signed.

1a) To note Town Council Members present and to receive note and accept apologies for absence from Town Councillors

Town Council Members present: Cllrs Julie Hall (Chairman), Christine Fair, Clare Varela, Bill Mountford and Derek Fletcher. Cllrs Alistair Mackie and Paul Radforth sent apologies.

The Chairman welcomed County Councillor Peter Byatt, District Councillor Paul Light, Ian Castro and Laura Benterman from Impact Youth Workers, Representative from the Transport Museum and Members of the public.

District Cllr Jenny Ceresa sent apologies.

1b) To receive any declarations of interest regarding the agenda

None received

1c) To consider applications for dispensation

No declarations received.

2 To approve and sign the minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 4 January 2017

Approval as a true record of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 4 January 2017 was proposed by Cllr Clare Varela and agreed by all. The Minutes were signed.

3 Public participation

The purpose of the meeting is for Councillors to discuss Town Council business and whilst attendance of residents is welcomed, they are not allowed to join in the discussions of the Councillors.

During each meeting the council will allow a period of up to 15 Minutes for reports and public questions. During this time, residents can put questions to the Chairman regarding local concerns. Where possible, the Chairman will respond but matters may have to be deferred and placed on a later month's agenda for discussion.

To receive reports

Reports were received from the following:

(i) Youth Workers:

It was agreed to ensure that Impact Youth Workers and WDC agency Sentinel were in communication with each other as the Youth wanted to be involved with the planning of the Open Space and possibilities of selling off the old skateboard equipment were being investigated.

(ii) District Cllr Paul Light

See attached reports

Parking at St Peters Road:

In answer to a question from Cllr Light it was noted that the Town Council had requested of Suffolk Highways that "no parking cones" be placed as a temporary measure along St Peters Road, and had also drawn attention to Carlton Hospital of the danger caused by parking along the road and advised it of the request being made for no parking cones to be placed there. In reply, Carlton Hospital had agreed to notify visitors and workers of the dangers of parking there.

Cllr Light asked if it would be possible for the Town Council to send a letter supporting double yellow lines.

Cllr Light advised that temporary bins had been placed at Rushlake Way. The Clerk advised that replacement bins had been ordered.

Cllr Light advised that at the District and County Councillor surgery a request had been made for the bin at the play area near Rushlake Way to be re-sited beside the fence and for the brambles and ivy along Rushlake Way to be removed. The Town Council was asked to follow this up.

Cllr Light reported on the drainage investigation held on 6 January 2017. The Town Council was asked to write to Suffolk Highways and Anglian Water to support the request that the drains be investigated by camera and cleared but that this be done after the specific roads had been identified. It was noted that some drains were covered by grass and one drain had a tree growing over it.

With regard to the suggestion of a future fete event at the Carlton Meadow Park at Lowestoft Road, it was agreed to include this on a future agenda. Cllr Light advised that Mr Davison had reported to him that he had met with Chris Ames of Sentinel. It was agreed that 2018 would be the best year to do a fete and to link this with the development of the park.

Working with the Town Council would include public liability insurance to be confirmed with the Town Council insurance company.

Cllr Light asked if it was possible to find out if the resurfacing of Carlton Cross was good enough for SCC to adopt.

Report from Patients Participation Group at Rosedale Surgery

The Town Council offered to write to Andy Evans in support of blood tests be done at the Rosedale surgery.

(iii) Suffolk County Councillors

See attached.

Further meetings about the school traffic had not recently been held but the Cabinet Member was aware of the priority of the situation.

It was noted that a road traffic accident had happened at Hollow Grove Way and that a vehicle speed activated sign was needed in that vicinity.

The Chairman mentioned that flyers had been circulated by a local political group containing updates on local matters. The flyers appeared to try to take credit for the efforts of the local Town Council and District and County Councillors. Cllr Peter Byatt reported that similar flyers were being distributed in the Pakefield ward.

(iv)The East Anglia Transport Museum

Work was being done behind the scenes.

Questions from the public

Residents asked about the following matters:

The road at the top of Poplar Road and Beech Road:

As mentioned at previous meetings, this had not been made up and was very uneven. Cllr Byatt agreed to look into this.

Bollards on the grass verge beside the vets. These had not yet been installed and would be followed up with County Councillors. The bin had been ordered for the grass verge there.

A request was received for a bus shelter at Rectory Road

4 To receive an update on actions from the previous meeting 4 January 2017

1) Invitation from WDC Planning Policy Team to Members to discuss preferred options for Local Plan, held on 19 January 6.00pm at The Riverside. This was attended by Cllr Bill Mountford and the Clerk.

This had been very informative. See notes from meeting attached.

2) Invitation to discuss the Strategic Flood Risk Assessment, SFRA, held on Tuesday 17th January 2017 at 6 pm. This was attended by Cllr Bill Mountford.

The hedges at Beccles Road beside Anchor Way had now been cut down well enough for approaching traffic to be seen.

Gisleham Parish Council had enquired about the reason for being offered the teen shelter and it was agreed to advise them that it was not being used to its full potential at Carlton Meadow Park and that there was a lack of a shelter at Dale End.

The Clerks report was circulated among Members. See attached

The Chairman drew attention to the Clerk retiring from the post and for the need to advertise the position.

5 To receive and note correspondence not discussed elsewhere on the agenda

Information was received that a Post Office branch was to open at Bains Shop at Matlock Dale. It was noted that this was due to requests from the Town Council including the previous Town Councillor Jill Tyler.

Suggestions were received about holding a fete. See attached communication received through Cllr Paul Light.

A request was received for a bus shelter at Beccles Road at the side of the road towards Lowestoft. Members noted that this side of the road was not well used but that a shelter at the side towards Norwich would still be useful. It was agreed to advise the residents wishing for a shelter towards Lowestoft about the bact services.

Matt Gooch from the Suffolk Wild Life Trust had advised of siting of Tundra Bean Geese at the marshes.

An update on Kirkley Stream maintenance was received.

6 To confirm receipt of Minutes from Meetings held since 4 January 2017

Planning Committee Meeting held 18 January 2017

Working party about Creation of a Hub held 24 January 2017. See Minutes attached. Cllr Christine Fair advised that the sum to consider setting aside from CIL was £114,000 and not £164,000. The motions proposed for agreement would be included on the agenda of a future Town Council Meeting.

7 To agree payments to be made and to receive financial figures

See attachment showing payments to be made.

Payments were agreed by all including an additional payment for allotment keys.

To receive current financial figures

These were Current account £135,553.78 at 30 December 2016

Deposit Account: £37,917.38

Bank statement to end of January not received to date.

8 To receive update on open space areas

WDC has been advised that the Town Council did not wish to have a transfer of assets.

See information from agenda item 3 above.

9 To receive update on website

Changes were being made to the website to remove out of date information and insert up to date information.

10 To receive update on allotments

See clerk's report. Allotment holders were securing shed and procuring new keys and arranging to share grass cutting. Committee members had list of plot holders for emergencies.

11 To close the meeting

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.40 pm

Chairman.....Date.....

Payments to agree at TC Meeting 1 February 2017

27 January 2017 (2016-2017)

Direct Debit

BT telephone and internet 67.82

Subtotal Direct Debit No. **146.36**

Cheques

2116 BM mileage £9.10

2117 AM cllr expenses £29.99

2118 WDC christmas tree £421.46

2119 WDC clean bus shelters £63.00

2120 WDC clean bus shelters £112.50

TOTAL £1,658.62

2121 Allotment Keys £79

Clerk's report for Town Council Meeting 1 February 2017. Update on last meeting of 4 January 2017

ATTENDED MEETINGS

6 January 2017 at 9.30 am. Walk about to see blocked drains in Carlton Colville which are having impact on drainage and flooding. Meeting arranged by Cllr Paul Light. WDC Civil engineer in attendance with County Councillors and members of the public.

19 January 2017 at 6.00pm. Meeting with WDC Planning Policy Officers about the new Local Plan. Attended with Cllr Bill Mountford. Notes circulated.

SOUGHT ADVICE

From Salc about local political parties promoting themselves on the back of what is reported at Town Council Meetings.

COMMUNITY CENTRE CAR PARK RESURFACING re SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL SCHOOL RUN

Asked County Councillors if they had any information about whether the Community Centre has been approached yet about this proposal, was it a serious proposal and if so when do they expect the Community Centre to be approached? Do they have any other information about the proposal?

County Councillors are still awaiting information

At the Meeting of 19 January 2017 with WDC Planning officers to discuss the Local Plan there was mention of a possible school car park if development went ahead south of The Street

PARKING AT ST PETERS ROAD

Requested of Suffolk Highways that "no parking cones" be placed as a temporary measure along St Peters Road, and drew attention to Carlton Hospital of the danger caused by parking along the road and advised it of the request being made for no parking cones to be placed there. Carlton Hospital responded that they would make staff and visitors aware of the concerns.

OPEN SPACE

Confirmed with Sentinel that the Town Council would not want transfer of assets

ALLOTMENTS

Grass cutting:

Allotment holder said that the shed is in the process of being made more secure for tools. These will then be transferred from the Community Centre

Register of plot holders

Liaised with Allotment committee members and provided committee members with register of plot holders in case of emergencies. Put new plan of allotments in noticeboard as the previous plan was

illegible due to it having been in the sun. Liaised about more allotment holders wanting to join the allotment committee.

Locks at front gate to allotments

Allotment holder said lock was not working. Clerk wrote as follows. Thank you for offering to obtain a replacement with enough keys for everybody. If you obtain a receipt the Town Council will reimburse you for this. As you suggest, with the shed also needing a padlock, the current gate padlock and keys could be used temporarily for the shed with a view to later obtaining a new padlock and keys at the shed if the padlock continues to be temperamental after the cold weather has passed.

NEWSLETTERS

Contacted local groups for information, included flooding advice and forwarded to Cllr Clare Varela the editor.

TEEN SHELTER

Asked Gisleham Parish Council if there was a reply to the suggestion of having the shelter at Dale End at the play area beside Bloodmoor Hill Community Centre. They then had enquired about why they were being offered the shelter.

CHRISTMAS TREE

Removed the banner

WEBSITE

Updated parts of the website

LIAISED

Liaised again with residents and appropriate authorities about leaves blocking drains, vegetation interfering with sight lines when crossing Beccles Road near to Anchor Way, litter, traffic speeding .

JOURNAL REPORT

Sent Journal report

RESIGNATION

Gave notice of resignation from the Town Council

Notes from Meeting with WDC Planning Policy Team for Carlton Colville Town Council representatives to take part in discussion of WDC preferred options for new Local Plan

Date and venue: 19 January 2017 at 6.00pm at The Riverside

Before the meeting started Jo McCallum from WDC advised that she was obtaining permission to work with the Town Council for a half day a week to enable the Neighbourhood Plan to get off the ground and she mentioned the upcoming Carlton Colville project to have a Community hub.

The Meeting started at 6.15pm

In attendance:

Sam Hubbard - WDC Planning Policy Team

Desi Read - WDC Planning Policy Team

Jo McCallum - WDC

Bill Mountford - Carlton Colville Town Council

Clerk - Carlton Colville Town Council

Sam Hubbard provided details of the number of houses that would be required in the Local Plan for the years up to 2036.

5300 new homes would be needed

3300 have already been accounted for in areas already planned

2000 additional homes were needed. No brown field sites were left.

1200 (maximum) additional homes were being looked at for the south side of Lowestoft as the south side provided the following:

links south if eg Sizewell development went ahead

links to Norwich

Carlton Colville Primary School was the only school with the physical area to expand

In relation to Carlton Colville WDC provided the following information:

The land to the north of Beccles Road was not likely to be built on because of its proximity to the Suffolk Wildlife Trust

The triangular piece of land opposite to St Peter's Church was not likely to be built on because of opposition from Historic England relating to the setting of the church. Badger building currently have an option on the land with the possibility of 60 to 80 houses being built.

The area of pink to the South of Carlton Colville if totally built on would provide 1200 houses. However long term infrastructure plans would be needed with a link roads and a new primary school. Flooding issues would be mitigated by Anglia Water providing improvements. A green corridor would be left to the south of Carlton Colville.

If 800 homes were built to the south of Carlton Colville it would include infrastructure of a new primary school closer to Ullswater.

A more likely scenario would be:

450 homes to be built on south side of The Street (areas 34 and 35).

Anglia Water would include measures to solve flooding.

Parking provision would be a possibility for the Carlton Colville primary school.

A Community Hub could be made available and built with CIL money of which more would be available if there was a neighbourhood plan.

The development would be closer to the old Carlton Colville Centre and might help integrate the areas of south Carlton Colville by joining them up and providing Community hub.

The Neighbourhood Plan aided by WDC, (see above), would seek community involvement and agreement of residents to what they want to see off the back of this development.

WORKING PARTY ABOUT COMMUNITY HUB 24 JANUARY 2017

Minutes by Cllr Christine Fair

Could the following be added to the agenda for the Town Council to vote on?

I attended a meeting to discuss the proposed Carlton Colville Community Hub project, in attendance was Jill Tyler, Jo McCallum – Waveney District Council, Alison Wheatland – Suffolk County Council, Ian and Jackie from Impact team.

Motion To formally agree support of the Community Hub Project by acknowledging the existing Working Party. By doing this the TC will agree to hold any funds raised/allocated to the project. It will also deal with correspondence (i.e ensuring that all correspondences are sent on corporate headed paper, from the official email etc.)

INFO This will not impact on the work of the clerk as all correspondence will be processed by a member of the working party and sent to the clerk for sending. The clerk would not be required to attend meeting as we can minute these ourselves. All information would go back to CCTC

Motion For the Town Council to consider setting aside £164,000 of its Section 106/CIL monies to support the build of a purpose built community hub facility. If TC agree then for CCTC to advise WDC of this decision

INFO It transpires that there is currently £264,000 of Section 106/CIL for the future development of Carlton Colville, £50,000 is earmarked for Carlton Court and a further £50,000 is committed for the refurb of the skate park.

Motion For the Town Council to agree to fund any planning applications in respect of the Community Hub

Motion For the Town Council to consider requesting support from WDC Community Development Officer to work with the Clerk to understand the issues in the locality and to develop a plan to bring them together and understand the common themes – streams of work could include Neighbourhood plan and Community Hub could form part of this.

INFO Town Council could have support from WDC for 1 – 1.5 days a week to raise the profile with regard to issues in Carlton Colville and provide guidance in respect of the Neighbourhood Plan – Community Hub could be part of this.

Report from D Cllr Paul Light

Update on possible fete from Graham Davison.

At the last TC meeting Graham attended offering to organise a fete.

Mr Davison was a major contributor to the TC's efforts to provide the original facilities at Carlton Meadow.

At the meeting he gained the support of the TC and was advised to speak to Chris Ames – which he has done!

He would still like to organise a fete and form a sub committee, under the auspices of the Town Council.

The TC's liability insurance would cover an official event.

Chris suggested it might be better to arrange this to mark the 'opening' of the planned refurbished park.

As this park is a phased development, it would probably be better to organise this for summer 2018. This would also allow the forming of a committee, and for the event to be carefully organised.

He would like to also organise a coaching afternoon (similar to the one I successfully organised a few years ago with nearly 100 'boarders', friends and families turning up!) and include a competition event. (Seeking sponsorship to cover trophies – SCCllrs might be able to support this!)

He did mention that Wrentham was looking to install a skate board park of their own. Would the TC be able to sell their old facility to them and increase the funding they have available for facilities for youngsters?

PL

Report to Town Council Feb 1st 2017 – WDCllr P. Light

WDC.

For some months now I have been leaving copies of WDC Full Council meetings with CC TC.

I do hope Cllrs have found them useful and interesting!

The meeting papers from Thursday's meeting has a lot of information that I am sure Cllrs would be very interested in.

Even though there have been a considerable loss of funding from Central Govt. The Council, its Officers and Partners have worked hard to maintain services without raising Council Taxes for several years.

The Council meeting of Thursday started at 5.30 (Lowestoft Trustees) and went on to 11.00pm.

Minutes and agendas were some 260 pages (inc. confidential information)

One of the biggest topics was the setting up of a new Unitary SCDC & WDC Council (this was also approved by SCDC the following day!)

The debate was very interesting and many different views were expressed.

The reasons in favour included:

The ambition to grow which should enable improved growth, better infra structure, housing and jobs.

A bigger authority would mean a bigger voice to promote funding, and obtain best value and change.

It is likely a change would be imposed anyway.

A reduction in costs by ending duplication of meetings and reduction of Cllrs. (WDC likely to lose 14 to 18 with CC likely to end up with just 2 representatives)

Estimated savings of £1.3 millions which helps to fill the shortfall of grants.

Council taxes and charges will be equalised.

We are the first Council to do this but there are quite a few others looking to do the same.

Best practice of the two Councils can be combined.

The draft order to do this should be completed for us in Sept. this year and implemented in April 2019.

Costs can be cut by using video conferencing and having regional based committees.

The intention is to have 3 Planning Committees to cover north, south and central areas.

The information in Appendix B (pages 66 to 94) explain the public consultation. It is expected that the new Council will be equally represented by a total of 60 Cllrs. (WDC presently has 48)

The report between p22 and 95 is comprehensive and provides a lot of information.

The setting up of Parish Councils in Oulton and Lowestoft (to be known as a Town Council) was approved with the majority of Cllrs. supporting the decision to ensure these Councils will have a real voice when the Councils' go Unitary.

Three of the agenda items that followed were on budget and extremely important.

Once again the Council has been able to present a balanced budget.

When I was first elected in 2008, the Council was several £m in debt. and was under regular scrutiny by the Auditors.

Things have improved considerably since then, with Cllrs on all sides supporting recommendations.

P 214 – 217 saw Kessingland's Neighbourhood Plan being approved as part of the Statutory Development Plan for the Kessingland neighbourhood.

We have also had various training sessions and presentations that I have attended.

P.Light

Carlton Colville

Firstly, I would like to congratulate the Town Council for all its hard work to get a new Post Office in CC which will be opening on Feb 24th at Bain's Store, Harrop Dale. (Two days before Lidle)

I know Cllr Jill Tyler put in a lot of work, and was well supported by many residents as well TC Cllrs., District and County Cllrs. to achieve something that many people did not think possible.

For whatever reason, I am sometimes contacted by people from other wards. I forward such communications to their ward Cllrs.

Amongst the matters residents have contacted me about this month are:

- # An artic. cab parked in a layby for some 4 weeks and apparently abandoned.**
- # A planning matter from a CC resident who has an application in another ward. I was able to help get an explanation to the issues raised. I did copy in the ward Cllrs who left it to me to sort.**
- # Permission for hedge planting.**
- # Education (referred on to SCCllr Byatt who is actioning)**
- # The upward flowing drain by the old horse pond.**
- # Over grown footpaths and # Litter (passed on by Mr Robertson).**
- # To write references and # witness paper signing.**
- # Late night birthday party at the Community Centre that went on to 1 am followed by the noise of revellers and car doors slamming.**

Although there is not always an Officer available to attend late at night there is an Out of Hours number that can be contacted in such situations. Actually the old number 515435 and the new number 527132 both go through to the same desk where calls are recorded and investigated at the first opportunity.

I contacted Carlton Court re parking on the bend. What response did the TC get to their letter?

They have contacted their staff to remind them not to park on the bend.

The problem should ease when the Beccles Hospital patients move out. That area is also popular with visitors to the cemetery.

Based on the consensus view, could the TC WRITE TO SCC TO SUPPORT DOUBLE YELLOW LINES HERE?

Following the last CC Council meeting, SCCllr. Byatt has also taken this up and a letter from the TC will greatly support him.

Has it been possible to replace the vandalised bin, by the north side of the bund at the bottom of Rushlake Way.

Flooding north of The Street on roads leading to Kirkley Stream.

Cllrs will know that for several years I have been concerned about the various roads that flood following heavy rain.

I organised for Paul Patterson, from WDC, to see the various areas I have been talking to him about for some years as I know he appreciated the concerns of residents.

I invited people I knew were interested in the whole problem - including a representative from the TC.

Unfortunately, SCCllr Barker was invited by the TC without checking with me.

I did try to explain to Cllr Barker that the meeting was about checking possible causes of the flooding which occurs in areas where there are no trees, and at different times of the year, including spring and summer, that suggests the problem is far more complex. Mr Patterson could only spare an hour and, although leaves blocking drains is very important, I didn't want the meeting to centre on this aspect. SCC was represented by Cllr Byatt as he has joined me in the past walking this part of CC and meeting residents.

Sadly, Cllr Barker and the Clerk arrived late, missing the introduction as to the intention of the meeting, as well as the visit to Fir Lane and Elm Close.

By emphasising the leaves problem to Mr Patterson in the limited time he had available, the intended look at the 'bigger picture', was considerably reduced and a splinter group formed. With time running out many of those there had to leave and missed all the other roads I have previously brought to the attention of the TC.

There were several possible causes of the problem identified and I have had several informal chats with Mr Patterson since and we are arranging a meeting to determine a course of action. I am expecting this to include letters to AW and SCC with requests for action in identified places.

Once this has been finalised, WILL THE TC GIVE ITS PERMISSION FOR THE CLERK TO WRITE IN SUPPORT of the recommendations.

P.Light

Rosedale PPG (January meeting)

Both the Committee and Virtual Committee continue to attract new members.

JPH Governor Leslie Bruin now attends, when possible, to report on hospital matters.

There are a number of medical changes being planned as well as to the building and car parking.

It may prove beneficial to patients to combine with the N&N to create a limited number of specialist depts. Staff parking is to be moved to the back and members were concerned about the safety of staff using this when working unsociable hours.

There was a request for far more spaces, nearer A&E and clinics, for patients with temporary disabilities (and long term) that do not have a blue badge and have great difficulty getting in and out of cars.

There is a national shortage of GP's for a number of reasons including more are reaching retirement age.

Members were so concerned about the Govt.'s suggestion that surgeries open 7 days a week that a letter was sent to the PM & Peter Aldous signed by those at the meeting. Included in the points they raised were "If there are not enough Dr's to cover weekdays who would make up the weekend rota"?

The surgery is looking to replace a Doctor. A locum will be joining the practice for three months as well as 2 registrar GP's.

National adverts cost around £30,000!

Winter is a very busy time and non urgent appointments with a named Dr. can mean a 2 or 3 week wait.

A new system being trialled is for patients to have the opportunity to see a Nurse Practitioner, or Nurse, who can then refer on if necessary.

There is always a Dr. available to cover same day appointments. If the reason is not life threatening they may be referred to a NP or Nurse.

The Clinical Commissioning Group hopes to set up walking groups at every surgery. Rosedale would very much like to hear from anyone who would like to lead this. Insurances etc would be in place. Please contact the Practice Manager if interested in helping.

Another HeartStart course is being planned for April or May.

Following a question about the present practice of calls to patients having the surgery number 'withheld' which some patients may be reticent to answer. The manager is to look at a possible alternative.

P.Light

CARLTON COLVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING – WEDNESDAY 1ST
FEBRUARY 2017

Report by Councillors Sonia Barker & Peter Byatt

Suffolk County Councillors for the Pakefield Division which includes
Carlton Colville

1) Suffolk County Council Full Council Meeting

There was no meeting during January.

SCC related activities for Cllr Barker & Cllr Byatt during January 2017

- 4.1.17: Education & Children's Services Scrutiny Scoping workshop - Ipswich
SB
- 4.1.17: Carlton Colville residents Surgery
PB
- 4.1.17 CCTC meeting
SB
- 6.1.17: Street meeting with residents arranged by Councillor Light regarding
leaf deposits and drainage issues in Rectory Road
SB/PB
- 9.1.17: Meeting with Director of Children & Young People's Services - Ipswich
SB
- 10.1.17 Visit to The Dragonfly Unit in Carlton Court Carlton Colville
SB
- 13.1.17 Flooding Evacuation Liaison duties at Carlton Colville Community
Centre
SB/PB

(Ipswich D.C. site visit and Wherry Lines Norwich meetings cancelled
- PB)
- 18.1.17 Development Control Committee – Ipswich
PB
- 18.1.17 Monitoring visit to Pakefield cliffs following reported cliff collapse
PB

- 19.1.17: Joint Meeting of the Suffolk Health Scrutiny and Ed & Children's Services
Scrutiny Committees regarding Adolescent Mental Health – Riverside
SB
- 24.1.17 Visit to Over 60's Club in Lowestoft regarding Locality Budget Funding
SB/PB
- 24.1.17 Visit to resident regarding Planning issue.
PB
- 25.1.17 Eastern Inshore Fisheries Conservation Authority Meeting – Kings Lynn
PB
- 27.1.17 Lowestoft Railway Station Arches Locality Budget Funding – dedication
SB/PB
- 27.1.17 Holocaust Memorial Service – Lowestoft Railway Station
SB/PB
- 27.1.17 Highways England update regarding Lowestoft road closures and A12/A47 developments – Orbis Centre, Lowestoft
SB/PB

2) SCC Highways issues:-

- 4.1.17: Visit to resident in Rectory Road
SB
- 9.1.17 Monitoring visit to Bloodmoor roundabout
SB/PB
- 18.1.17 Site visit at resident request to Beccles Road
PB
- 23.1.17 Site visit at resident request to West Grove
PB
- 24.1.17 Site visit at resident request to Ashburnham Way
PB
- 24.1.17 Monitoring visit to Bloodmoor roundabout
SB/PB

3) Carlton Colville Primary School traffic issues:-

Verbal update at meeting

31/01/2017

SVB/PB